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June

2023

Knight Letter

KC Rosary for Vocations – St. Clement, Sheboygan 
every Tuesday 3p.m. during Eucharistic Adoration

June
1        KC Officer Meeting 5:45
8        Installation of Officers 6:30; KC Membership 
          Meeting 7; Ladies No Meeting
15      3rd Thursday Burger Night 5-7
21      4th Degree Meeting Social 6:00, Dinner 7:00
          Raffle Drawing 7:30
18      Happy Father’s Day!
30      Fifth Friday Fish Fry

July
12      Knights at the Sheboygan A’s: Tailgate 5:00  
          Game 7:00
13      Exemplification Team Practice 6:00
          Movie Night 7:00
20      3rd Thursday Burger Night 5-7

August
10      Movie Night 6:30
17      3rd Thursday Burger Night

Council 722 Established in 1903

Please help support the Ladies at our 

next Burger Night on June 15th.

          

Grand Knight’s Column
Our April Family of the Month, David Boyce and his 
fiancée, Kate Reidel, were selected as the April
Diocesan Family of the Month. Congratulations!

Thank you to all members able to help us this year 
during our Tootsie Roll Drive for Helping People with 
Intellectual Disabilities. This year we collected 
$5450. We plan to donate this to the following 
organizations: Sheboygan County Special Olympics, 
Camp Evergreen, Reins Inc., and RCS Empowers 
Bowling League.

Congratulations to Abigail Reinl. She is the recipient of 
our council’s 2023 Giles Doherty Memorial 
Scholarship. The scholarship honors her outstanding 
academic performance, dedicated community service, 
and faith involvement.
As our summer begins, so too does another Knights of 
Columbus fraternal year as of July 1. Even though you 
will not receive this newsletter in July and August, 
Council 722 must remain active during the summer.

(continued on next page)

CATHOLIC EDUCATION GRANTS

All requests for Catholic education grants are due 
by June 24th. Grants are $200 per student up to 3 
students per family or full cost of faith formation or 
confirmation classes.  Checks will be mailed to the 
schools in the beginning of July so the credit will 
be there when your child registers.

All K.C. members who have children at a Catholic 
school or have children enrolled in a Catholic 
Formation Program are eligible for this grant for up 
to two children. Call F.S. Bob Jeske at 207- 7229 
if you have any questions. E-mail proof of 
registration to kc722fs@gmail.com or mail to 
Bob Jeske, 2330 N. 27th St., Sheboygan, WI 
53083.



Chaplain’s Column

Brother Knights and Families,
      
June is dedicated to the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
with the feast day on June 16th. How well do we 
reflect the tremendous forgiving, un-ending love 
of Jesus in our daily actions ?

Although the first day of summer is not officially 
until June 21st, most people consider summer to 
be Memorial Day through Labor Day.  School is 
out, many people go on extended vacations or 
weekends to their favorite camp-grounds!  We 
celebrate Father’s Day on June 18th and during 
the months of July and August the Council does 
not meet.  We will be having a KC Night at the 
Sheboygan A’s game in July. Details are 
somewhere in the letter.

May this Summer Prayer* remind us to see God’s 
presence in a special way. May it be a reninder 
that we are care givers of a world that God has 
created for us.  He is continuing to develop it by 
the way human beings use it.

God’s Blessings,
Fr. Dick

*Prayer on Page 2

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for June
Vatican City, 1 June 2023 (VIS) – The Holy Father's
prayer intention for June – For the abolition of torture “We 
pray that the international community may commit in a 
concrete way to ensuring the abolition of torture and 
guarantee support to victims and their families.”

        

This particular QR code directs users to kofc.org/join
webpage. This is a simple way to invite new members 
into our council.

Join the Knights

We will schedule activities and new member initiation 
ceremonies as needed. Please don’t stop recruiting 
new members. Watch your email for updates.

Save the Date–
*Knights at the Sheboygan A’s: Wednesday, July 
12th. Tailgating begins at 5 pm.

*We will need eight (8) volunteer ushers for our 
annual Holy Hill pilgrimage-Sunday 9/3/2023 (Labor 
Day Weekend) Mass times are 10:00am and 12:00 
pm.

Vivat Jesus!
GK Gary Reinholtz
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May 
Family of the Month 

 

SK Don and Jane 
Lydolph 

 
 

 

Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
 

Worthy Sir Knights and Ladies, 
 
Welcome to June! Time this year has gone very 
quickly. Thank you for the honor of leading the 
assembly for the past fraternal year. Thanks to the 
chairmen and their ladies who kept the programs 
moving forward in the background. An updated slate 
of officers was elected in May. I am sure they will 
serve the assembly well. Deacon Pat Knier will be our 
Faithful Navigator as of July 1st.   
 
Fr. Dick blessed the Memorial Chalice at the May 
Memorial Mass which SK Gary Reinholtz ordered.  
The names of the deceased Knights who passed 
during the year are engraved on the bottom. 
 

Elected Officers for 2023-2024 
 

Faithful Navigator – Pat Knier 920-946-2778 
Faithful Captain – Larry Lenhardt 
Faithful Comptroller - Chris Audino 
Faithful Admiral - Francis Goettl 
Faithful Pilot - Michael Johnson 
Faithful Scribe – Alvin Ice 
Faithful Purser - Jeremy Rauwerdink 
Faithful Inner Sentinel Kevin Regan 
Faithful Outer Sentinel - Mike Wirth 
Three Year Trustee - Ed Lenn 
Two Year Trustee - Tim Woodworth 
One Year Trustee - Rick Servais 
 
Requested Faithful Friar - Fr. Dick Fleischman 
 
See you Wednesday June 21st, at the KC Center.   
Social 6:00, Dinner 7:00.  The last meeting of the 
current term. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
FN Fran Goettl 
   
 

Current Council 722 Officers 
 
Grand Knight, Gary Reinholtz 920-917-3676 
Deputy Grand Knight, David Boyce 414-436-4070 
Financial Secretary, Bob Jeske 920-207-7229 

Chancellor, Jeffrey Davis 920-946-9101 
Recorder, Dino Castillo 

Treasurer, Don Grimm 920-946-1281 
Advocate, Deacon John Gavin 920-457-8226 

Lecturer, Larry Lenhardt 920-980-5694 
Warden, Mike Wirth 920-457-9095 

Inside Guard, Francis Goettl Jr 920-458-1470 
Outside Guard, Jeremiah Rauwerdink  

920-918-7031 
Three Year Trustee, Mike Johnson 

Two Year Trustee, Alvin Ice  
One Year Trustee, John Zalewski 

 
 

 

May 
Knight of the Month 

 

SK Larry Lenhardt 

 

In Memoriam 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard R Guske            62 

Kenneth J Herber          62 

Donald J Lydolph           37 

Richard C Meyer           37  

Todd E Basler                 20  

Joe J Leonhard                 8 

Nathaniel J Nygaard       8 

David J Burkart                7  

Charles I Luke                  7  

Rev Paul Fliss                   6  

Timothy J Roose              5  

Jeffrey A Davis                 4 

Gary L. Tauferner            3  

 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 
 
Bryan Hendricks                    06-02-1958 
Rev. Gideon Buya                 06-07-1983 
Ken R. Miller                          06-13-1968 
Rev Richard J Fleischman     06-16-1942 
Robert R Gundrum                06-20-1957 
Gary A Reinholtz                   06-24-1965 
Jeffrey A Davis                      06-28-1973 
Leonard E Melanz                 06-28-1942 
 

Years of Service

 

 

 

 

 

Saint Michael the Archangel, 
defend us in battle. Be our 

protection against the 
wickedness and snares of the 

devil; May God rebuke him, we 
humbly pray; And do thou, O 

Prince of the Heavenly Host, by 
the power of God, thrust into hell 

Satan and all evil spirits who 
wander through the world for the 

ruin of souls. Amen 



 

 

 
 

 

May is always a very busy and exciting time at CCA! We started the month off by enjoying 

a wonderful spring concert performed by the CCA Band and K-8 students. Thank you to the 

students and Mr. Ryan Kautzer, our director, for blessing us with up-lifting songs. It is 

always a pleasure to see our children’s gifts displayed. Also, thank you to Mrs. Judy 

Wilsing for her accompaniment on the piano. 

 

We then celebrated May Crowning and Grandparents Day. There were many grandparents 

and parents who joined us for school Mass, and a traditional Mary crowning followed by 

treats and visits to the classrooms to view student’s work and meet their teachers. 

 

The 11th Annual Christ Child Academy Golf Outing was on Sunday, May 21st at Riverdale 

Country Club in Sheboygan. This 4-person best ball scramble included a brat/burger at the 

turn and an hors d’oeuvre social after golf. This year was well attended and we were 

blessed (for the first time in years) with a beautiful sunny day. 

 

Our fifth and seventh grade students recently visited the Sheboygan County Court House 

for a Law Day program. The objective was to see how the legal system/judicial branch of 

the U.S. Government functions. Students participated in a mock trial where they were 

assigned roles as jurors, defendants, prosecutors, and defense attorneys. Thank you to 

the Honorable Angela Sutkiewicz for hosting this program each year. 

 

The CCA fourth grade class also took a field trip to the Wade House in Greenbush. This 

historic site gave students a first hand look at life in Wisconsin in the 1800’s. Students 

dipped candles, played with period toys, rode in a horse drawn carriage, and visited the 

sawmill and blacksmith’s shop. The trip reinforced the ideas learned in their study of 

Wisconsin history. 

 

May also brings us to the 43rd annual Parochial Schools’ Track Meet held at the South High 

School track.  Participating schools included Christ Child Academy, St. Elizabeth Ann 

Seton, St. John the Baptist, Sheboygan Christian,  Oostburg Christian,  and Shepherd of 

the Hills.  This is always a great opportunity for the students to showcase their skills in 

various track and field events and to socialize with the students from other schools. And, 

bonus, this year it neither rained nor snowed! 

 

Recently, the eighth grade class participated in a retreat led by Lauren Monaghan, co-

director of Christian Formation. The theme of the retreat was "Carrying Your Faith With 

You.” It provided a space for the students to step away from the busy rhythms of life to 

Campus Corner - CCA 
 



pray, rest, and reflect. This also gave the students time to reflect on their faith, what 

they value and believe in, and how they will carry this with them and continue to nurture 

this faith as they head off to high school. 

 

We continued our month of Mary by gathering for a Living Rosary that was planned and led 

by our middle school students. We meditated on the Glorious Mysteries this year. Many 

parents and friends joined us for this beautiful rite. To remember the graces praying the 

Rosary offers, each student was given  a packet of flower seeds with the message “Praying 

the Rosary helps our faith bloom”. 

 

The 4K Preschool, Kindergarten, and 1st Grade classes recently visited Quonset Farms in 

Gibbsville.  The children learned about the process of milk from the cow to their glass, and 

fun was had by all…despite “the smell.” 

 

Our “State of the School Address” was well attended this year. This presentation included 

the financial status of the school, a review of the current year, and goals for the next 

school year. 

 

School lets out for SUMMER BREAK on June 7th this year. We will celebrate mass and 

then enjoy a field day and pizza lunch before we say farewell for some much needed rest 

and recharging of batteries. 

 

Happy summer to all, and thank you for your continued support of our mission. I will ‘”see” 

you in September. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Melissa Raff 

Math/Science 

CCA Middle School 
 



 

Knights In Action 
June 

                    

  

 

 

 

      

The Knights of Columbus, 

Our Lady of the Rosary, 

Council 722, Sheboygan 
chose Sir Knight Larry 

Lenhardt as their Knight of 
the Month. 

Larry has served as the  

District Deputy for District 61 

for the last four years. His 

term will end at the end of 
July. Larry also helps council 

722 and assembly 1204. 

2023 Youth Awards Ceremony 

Our Lady of the Rosary, Council 722, Sheboygan held their Youth Awards Ceremony.  First, 
Second, and Third place candidates were recognized for the Christmas Poster Contest, Free 

Throw Championship, and Knowledge Contest.  Congratulations to all who placed! 



 

Knights In Action 
June 

  

        

 

Family of the Month Award 

Our Lady of the Rosary, Council 722, Sheboygan selected Deacon Don and Jane Lydolph as the 
May Family of the Month.  Don served as Deacon at St. Dominic Parish.  Don and Jane have 

frequently attended the Institute Burger Night and many KC activities. Don also served as a 
Grand Knight and Jane has been an active member of the Ladies’ Auxiliary. 

In the photo, SK Don Lydolph is holding the Family of the Month Award.  Grand Knight Gary 

Reinholtz presented the award while several council 722 members and ladies attended to 
support Don and Jane. 


